MORRANT THAMES VALLEY CRICKET LEAGUE 

GENERAL NOTICE TO ALL CLUBS – 15 AUGUST 2008


DISCIPLINE/CODE OF CONDUCT

It is with disappointment that my colleagues and I have to issue this notice to all clubs.

To date this season the Discipline and Complaints sub-committee have had to deal with 26 complaints of varying levels.

Some of these complaints have been extremely serious and have involved the use of racist and inflammatory language and violence on the field of play. D & C have issued some very strong sanctions against clubs and players alike but it seems that our repeated requests for clubs to adhere to the ECB code of conduct and the Spirit of Cricket are not getting through. 

It is the League’s continuing policy to name players and clubs who have received bans and penalties; those banned or penalised this season are listed below: -

	Benn Kempster
	Tring Park 2
	2 match ban*

	Ronayne Churchill Brown
	Boyne Hill
	6 match ban**

	Charles Cemlyn-Jones
	Gerrards Cross 2
	10 match ban

	Lav Prabhakar
	Farnham Common
	2 match ban*

	Zaid Mahmood
	Farnham Common
	2 match ban*

	Andrew McNeill
	Cove 2
	2 match ban*

	Imran Choudrey
	Cove 2
	2 match ban*

	Wakhar Bokhari
	British Airways
	10 match ban

	Asim Ahmed
	Chalfont St Peter
	10 match ban

	Ali Aamer Syed
	British Airways
	4 match ban

	Razal Ishaq
	Chalfont St Peter 2
	4 match ban

	Paul Butler
	Kidmore End
	2 match ban*

	
	British Airways 1
	50 pts deducted

	
	Chalfont St Peter 2
	50 pts deducted

	
	Cove 2
	25 pts deducted*

	
	Kidmore End
	15 points deducted*


* suspended for the rest of the 2008 season

** 2 matches suspended for the rest of the 2008 season

All individuals and clubs involved have been warned as to their future conduct. All previous incidents will be taken into account in the event of future misconduct.

The League is fully committed to safeguarding and promoting the Spirit of Cricket and we expect all members to abide by the conditions laid down in the Code of Conduct. It is also important that we all agree to take positive steps to maintain the high reputation of the game of cricket. Any action which is seen to abuse this Spirit causes injury to the game itself and as such will attract the attention of the Discipline and Complaints sub-committee.

We would like to think that this General Notice will be taken seriously by all clubs. Further breaches of either code will continue to be dealt with severely.
Furthermore, I refer you to page 5 of the TVCL 2008 handbook- “The Spirit of Cricket”- and also page 73- “Disciplinary Code of Conduct Rule 1 para 2- General and specific conduct”.

I request that you circulate this email to ALL of your playing members-adult and youth- and also draw their attention to the above mentioned pages in the TVCL 2008 Handbook, asking them to read them.

Please confirm to me in writing by no later than Tuesday 26th August 2008 that you have done this.

We hope that the rest of the season remains trouble-free and we wish you all a successful end to the season.

Regards, Raj

